R26-2012

June 13, 2012
METROPOLITAN WASHINGTON COUNCIL OF GOVERNMENTS

777 North Capitol Street, NE

Washington, DC  20002-4290

RESOLUTION ACCEPTING THE 

REGION FORWARD 2012 BASELINE PROGRESS REPORT
WHEREAS, in 2010, the COG Board of Directors and all COG member jurisdictions adopted the Greater Washington 2050 Region Forward report, goals, and Compact; and 
WHEREAS, in January, 2011, the COG Board adopted Resolution R8-2011 which established the Region Forward Coalition (the “Coalition”) as a multi-jurisdictional and multi-sector advisory committee responsible for the implementation of Region Forward; and
WHEREAS, the Coalition established a Baseline Performance Team to conduct research and, as recommended in Region Forward, to prepare a report which assesses the region’s progress towards attaining the goals, targets, indicators and other metrics; and 

WHEREAS, at its April 27 meeting, the Coalition approved the draft Region Forward Baseline Progress Report for transmittal to the COG Board and recommended its distribution to local, state and federal government agencies, as well as to business, civic, advocacy, and philanthropic organizations to inform all of strategic, planning, policy, and investment decisions. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE METROPOLITAN WASHINGTON COUNCIL OF GOVERNMENTS THAT

The Board accepts the findings of the Region Forward Baseline Progress Report and recommends that it be distributed to, and docketed for discussion and action by, key public sector technical and policy committees, and to business, civic, and advocacy groups;  
The Board requests that, working with these organizations, COG staff and Coalition members identify a process for updating or revising targets or indicators as necessary and provide regular updates on the region’s progress to this Board of Directors; and
The Board commends the work of the Coalition and the Baseline Performance Team.
The foregoing resolution was unanimously approved and adopted by the COG Board of Directors at its regular meeting held on June 13, 2012.








Barbara J. Chapman








Executive Board Secretary
